GRADING ADDENDUM

Changes to the Grading Policy for Spring 2019 only

As we are all teaching and learning online the University has adjusted the grading policy for this semester only. Please read this addendum very carefully so that you understand the choice you are asked to make and the deadline in which you must make it. Please note that you will  automatically receive a letter grade if you do nothing. You have to “opt-in” for S/U ( Satisfactory or Unsatisfactory).
 
This class uses letter grades and will continue to use letter grades unless you request you’re your grade in such a class be changed to S/U.

If you opt for S/U grades and earn at least a “C-“ you will receive an “S” grade.  If you opt for S/U grades and earned less than a grade of “C-“ you will receive a “U” grade.

To clarify: an “S”  equals a C- or better, and a “U” equals a D+, D, D-, F grade. Faculty continue to have discretion in awarding “I” grades when deemed appropriate.

You will have two weeks to make this decision (Monday, March 30 – Sunday, April 12). 
You will be able to select the S/U option through an online process that will be communicated to you.

Please note these important points below to help you make the right choice for you:

An “S” grade earns credit, but a “U” grade does not. Grades in the D range (D-, D, D+) earn credit if students remain with letter grades (but not if they opted for S/U grades) and can satisfy certain degree requirements such as total hours to a degree, elective credit, etc.  

Students who may not earn a “S” grade with a C- or better will want to remain with the letter-grade option if they think they will earn a grade in the D range (D-, D, D+).  The benefit of this choice is they will earn credit, even if it might not satisfy a specific major requirement.
“S” or “U” grades do not positively or negatively affect a student’s GPA. The S/U grade only determines if the student gets credit.

Opting for S/U is the student’s decision and cannot be overturned by the instructor, the department, or the college. Students have two weeks to make this decision (Monday, March 30 – Sunday, April 12).  Students will be able to select the S/U option through an online process that will be communicated to them.  The class rosters in Campus Solutions will reflect the grade basis of the student (GRD= graded, or SOU= S/U).  

[bookmark: _GoBack]The University has committed to allow grades earned under this policy to satisfy overall university degree requirements, and major or minor requirements wherever possible, even if students are not typically allowed to elect S/U grading.  
